
MARCH 2008 
 

The regular meeting of the Heath Township Board was held on March 10, 2008 at 7:00 
p.m. in the Heath Township Hall.    
 
Supervisor Jones called the meeting to order and Boerman offered opening prayer. The 
previous month’s minutes were approved as read. 
  
Dean Kapenga, County Commissioner presented his monthly report. 
 
The 2008 road work was discussed. A motion was made by Boerman and supported by 
Schipper to re-approve last years work for reconstruction of 1 3/10 miles of 126th and 1 
mile of 38th St., and this years projects of  shoulder paving  on 128th  from 36th  St. to M40 
and paving 135th from 44th St. ½ mile. All ayes. Motion carried. 
 
A resident asked the board to look at placing a street light on the corner of 136th and 36th. 
This is the corner where four townships meet. The board unanimously agreed that this 
would not be a necessary place for a street light at this time. 
 
The recreation board is meeting with the school board tonight to discuss the possibility of 
the school taking over our recreation program. 
 
Hilda updated the board on the last planning commission meeting and the board is 
looking at tightening up zoning on summer homes and accessory buildings. The issues 
with Jeff Lampen and the Trestle Stop have not been resolved and will be taken up in 
court. The next meeting date has not been set. 
 
The township bills were presented.  A motion was made by Boerman and supported by 
Lindholm to approve the payment of these.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
The fire department bills were presented.  A motion was made by Schipper and supported 
by Boerman to approve.  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
A motion was made by Meiste and supported by Boerman to adjourn at 7:45.  All ayes.  
Motion carried. 
 
Sheila Meiste, Clerk 
 


